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Club Communications  - Richard Hansen 

rch6242@comcast.net      916-332-7448 

Rotary Club Address 

P.O. Box 6 North Highlands, CA 95660- 0006 

DONATE TO HELP OUR ROTARY CLUB SUPPORT LOCAL CHARITABLE AND NONPROFIT CAUSES. 

Foothill-Highlands Rotary Club Foundation is a non-profit 501(c)(3)organization.  

EIN 68-0392810,  PayPal  link on Club Website:  http://www.foothillhighlandsrotary.org/ 

CLUB WEBSITE:   www.foothillhighlandsrotary.org/     

(ClubRunner) 

DISTRICT 5180 WEBSITE:  http://rotary5180.com     

Night at the Museum  
 

Our major fundraiser of 

the year is scheduled for 

Friday, April 22, 2016. 
 

All members are asked to 

provide at least two items 

for the Balloon Pop.  The 

value of each item should 

be at least $20. These 

items should be given to Dominic.  With the 

addition of the items below, we now have 32 

items and we would like to reach 100. 
 

PP Roland Wright donated one $25 Balloon 

Pop and Warren Coffeen donated two.  
 

Members are also asked to provide one item 

for the silent auction. 
 

Jeff Donlevy donated four  tickets to 

Disneyland as well as a two-night stay at the 

Tropicana Inn and Suites (1000ft from the 

front gate).  These will be bundled together 

for the silent auction. 
 

Event Chair David Stone  continues to 
encourage members to contact restaurants 
and wineries.  The sooner, the better.   
 

To date, we have nine sponsors, eight 
wineries, two breweries and nine restaurants.  
 

Dominic has extra event tickets if 
anyone needs them. 
  

DO NOT SEPARATE THE STUBS FROM 

THE TICKETS! 

 

       CALL TO ORDER ANNOUNCEMENTS  

VISITING ROTARIANS  

AND GUESTS 

President Gene Long began the m eeting 

at 12:15 p.m. Jeff Donlevy was our Official 

Greeter. Leading us in the pledge was  Jordan 

Backhaus and PE Dominic Mecklenburg 

provided the invocation. Richard Hansen was 

the note taker. 

Wow!!! Today we filled Salon A with current 

and former club members as well as several 

guests gathering for Sam Morgan's 

presentation on our 57 years of Rotary service 

to the community and the world.  Joining us 

from the Rotary Club of Carmichael were 

former members Phil Danz, Chuck McBride 

and Terry Sweeney w ith wife, Judy who is 

a Carmichael Rotarian as well, from the Rotary 

Club of Elk Grove former member Walt 

Edwards  and from  the Rotary Club of 

West Sacramento Heine Roikjer. Also joining 

us were former members Sharon Bias, Jan 

Fazekas and  Gary Hill.  Rounding out 

the full house were Dick Biddle, partner of 

Rotarian Sam Morgan, Merial Coffeen, wife of 

Rotarian Warren Coffeen,  Karla Curran, 

widow of Rotarian Bob Curran, and Bob 

Barabino, guest of PP Patrick Magnani. 

mailto:Rch6242@comcast.net
http://www.foothillhighlandsrotary.org/
http://www.foothillhighlandsrotary.org/
http://rotary5180.com
http://www.facebook.com/pages/The-Rotary-Club-of-Foothill-Highlands/124638854276606
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HELP WANTED 

Former Rotarian Sharon Bias needs a 

part-time employee for her medical billing 

company located at Watt Avenue and Auburn  

Blvd.  The hours are flexible — 8 am to 12  noon  

or 12 noon to 4 pm.  Duties will include 

answering phones and scanning. If you know 

anyone interested, have them call Sharon at 

(916) 481-4413.   

Lunch at the Oak Café 

Gordon Lipp announced he m ade 

reservations at the Oak Café on the campus of 

American River College.  The Café, which is 

part of the Culinary Arts Program, underwent a 

major renovation last spring and is providing 

an exciting new venue for future chefs.  The 

reservation is on Wednesday, April 6th from 

11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.   
  

Reservations are full. 
 

Directions, 4700 College Oak Dr. Use the 

parking lot at the corner of Myrtle Ave. and 

College Oak Dr.  The Oak Café is located at the 

entrance to the campus next to the Music 

Theater. 

Attention Bike Enthusiasts 
PP Mo McBride announced an event on  

May 1, 2016 to support Polio Plus.   

 

Join fellow cyclists and Rotarians for a fun 

day of riding, fellowship and food while 

supporting the eradication of Polio.  Meet at 

8:30 a.m. at  Beale's Point near Folsom Lake 

for a 38-mile ride, or join the group along the 

way at the Hazel Bridge, Goethe Park or Watt 

Avenue. 

 

This is an unsupported ride. Please bring your 

own water, food, gear and supplies. 
 

Sacramento Regional District 

Speech Contest  

The Regional District Speech Contest will be 

at the Double Tree Hotel, 2001 Point West 

Way, Sacramento on Monday, April 4th at 

6:00pm. Those clubs participating in 

this contest include: Arden Arcade, 

Carmichael, Fair Oaks, Foothill-Highlands, 

Natomas, North Sac, Point West, South 

Sacramento and East Sacramento.   
 

ALL members are encouraged  to attend the 

contest to support our student Tyler Anderson 

as he advances to the next level. 

Lunch will be served on the North Patio at 

Scott's on the River at the Westin Sacramento 

4800 Riverside Blvd., Sacramento CA 95822. 
 

Cost: $50.00 per person includes lunch and 

$25 donation to Polio Plus. 
 

Questions to Sandi Sava at 

sava@mjplawfirm.com 

(916) 920-5983 

  

See Flyer on Page 8. 

PP Mo McBride circulated a work schedule 

sign-up sheet and will continue to do so until 

all jobs are filled.  Please volunteer to help. 

 

For additional, information on our fundraiser, 

visit: 
 

www.night-at-the-museum-rotary.org 

http://www.donateacar.com/affiliate-Rotary-Club-of-Foothill-Highland.php
mailto:sava@mjplawfirm.com
http://www.night-at-the-museum-rotary.org/
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FOUNDATION NEWS 
CALENDAR OF EVENTS  

  

UPCOMING PROGRAMS AND EVENTS 
 

MARCH IS WATER AND SANITATION MONTH 
 

CLUB CALENDAR:  

MAR. 28 EMOTIONS OF MONEY -- GREG PATTON 
APRIL 4 CONGRESSMAN AMI BERA  
APRIL 11 FINAL CLUB ASSEMBLY-NATM 
APRIL 18 ROTARY RELICS PART 2 
APRIL 22 NIGHT AT THE MUSEUM FUNDRAISER 
APRIL 25       DARK FOLLOWING NATM 
MAY 2 JENNIFER LAAM, AUTHOR “THE 

TSARINA’S LEGACY” 
MAY 9 PATRICK MAGNANI 
MAY 16 SHERIFF SCOTT JONES 
MAY 23 TEACHER OF THE YEAR (TENTATIVE) 
MAY 30 DARK-MEMORIAL DAY OBSERVANCE 
JUNE 27 DEMOTION DINNER 
 

DISTRICT 5180 CALENDAR: 
  

APRIL 2         DISTRICT ASSEMBLY 

APRIL 4   SEMI-FINAL DISTRICT SPEECH 

 CONTEST   

MAY 19-22    DISTRICT CONFERENCE 

 DOUBLE TREE HOTEL/BERKELEY                 

MARINA 

JUNE 5 ROTARY DAT AT RIVER CATS  

 

E-Waste4Good Program  

You can bring anything, anytime to Umpqua 

Bank or PE Dominic Mecklenburg is happy 

to collect your “electronic junk” on Mondays at 

our regular meetings.  If you would like to 

schedule a pickup at your home or office 

location, just let him know!   
 

  

To date, we have received a total of $373.62 

for our E-waste Project for this fiscal year.  

PAUL HARRIS SUSTAINING 

FELLOWS 

  

PP and Foundation Chair Maureen McBride 

announced the Club is now a 100% Paul Harris 

Sustaining Fellow Club. Every member of our 

club has donated at least $100 to Rotary 

Foundation.  

 

She then thanked Jordan Backhaus, Jeff 

Donlevy, Sam Morgan and  Warren 

Coffeen for  their  recent contributions of 

$100 to The Rotary Foundation and becoming 

our newest 2015-16 Paul Harris Sustaining 

Fellows.   
  

Mo gave Jordan, Jeff, Sam and  Warren 

a sticker for their respective badges in 

recognition of their  contributions.    
  

Thanks to all our Sustaining Members for their 

support. 
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END POLIO NOW CAMPAIGN 

 

 

Our goal this year for 

Polio giving is $1,000.  

We  continue to have 

our END POLIO NOW 

banks on the tables at 

our weekly meetings.    

 

We ask that you —-  

 

BRING YOUR CHANGE FOR 

CHANGE. 

 

The END POLIO NOW campaign is one of 

Rotary International’s top priorities this year.  

Rotary and the Bill & Melinda Gates 

Foundation have extended their partnership 

during the critical endgame phase of the  

Global Polio Eradication Initiative.  Thanks to 

this partnership our contributions are 

matched two for one—$25 becomes $75.   

 

Today the banks yielded $46.30  To date, we 

have collected $490.08 toward our goal of 

$1,000. 

 

Thanks to everyone who has donated. 

 

REMEMBER:  Anyone w ho donates $25 

or more gets a special End Polio Now pin. 

  

 

 

District Assembly 

President Elect Dominic Mecklenburg 

announced District 5180 will host its Annual 

Training Assembly on Saturday,  

April 2nd from  8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

at Inderkum High School, 2500 New Market 

Drive, Sacramento (near Sleep Train Arena.)   
 

Registration is free and is open to all 

Rotarians especially those who will serve as 

directors, officers and committee members 

during the 2016-17 Rotary year.   
 

Registration and coffee will be held from 

8:00—8:30 a.m. and the individual training 

sessions will begin at 8:30 a.m.   Lunch will be 

provided after the morning sessions.  The 

afternoon session will conclude at 2:00 p.m. 
 

Please mark your calendars and advise 

PE Dominic of your  availability. 
 

As soon as the actual class schedule is 

confirmed, PE Dominic will make it available 

to his team so they can plan accordingly.   

 

This is a great opportunity to learn the  

specifics of the job incoming board members 

have volunteered to chair starting July 1st.  

  

Those who have signed up to attend include: 

PE Dominic, Bob Meyer, David Stone, Gene 

Long, Gordon Lipp, Marilee Monagan, 

Jordan Backhaus, Mo, Patrick Magnani, 

Lee Wiggins and  Roland.  

 
 

Any questions, contact PE Dominic. 

 
 

See attached flyer on page 10 for 

additional information. 

       DISTRICT NEWS 
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To  her dismay, Mo noticed something was 

missing from this action hero’s costume.  She 

asked the group if they noticed it, too.  In 

unison, they answer, “his Rotary pin.”  For the 

infraction, Mo invited Jeff to spin the wheel.  

He spun for $6.   

 

As is her usual modus operandi, Mo asked 

those assembled if anyone had a happy 

thought.  She did.  This past weekend she 

finished a painting project which took five 

days over a two-week period.  She was thrilled 

it was done and won’t be picking up a paint 

brush anytime soon.  Mo spun the wheel for 

$5. 

 

Up next with a happy thought was Gordon 

Lipp.  Gordon w as delighted and very 

proud to announce his granddaughter will 

receive her Master’s Degree from Harvard 

within the next few weeks.  Gordon spun for 

$7. 

 

President Gene’s daughter , Ashley just 

FINES AND RECOGNITIONS 

Fine Master and Foundation Chair Maureen 

McBride began w ith som e additional 

Rotary Foundation recognitions.  

 

Mo recognized form er m em ber  Sharon 

Bias for  contributing to her Rotary 

Foundation account and completing her next 

level of recognition.  Sharon was invited to our  

annual demotion dinner in June to receive her 

new pin.  

 

PP David Stone already bonged the gong this 

year but generously bonged the gong again to 

The Rotary Foundation completing his next  

level of recognition.  

 

A B I G thanks to Sharon and David for their 

support.   

  

Mo called on PP Joe Kaiser for  not 

silencing his phone at last week’s Club 

Assembly. After demonstrating the very 

distinctive ring of Joe’s phone, Mo asked 

him to spin the wheel.  He spun the wheel twice 

for $3 and $9. 

  

Mo then shared that w e ’ve all heard of the 

Super Heroes: Action Man, Bat Man, Iron Man, 

Spider Man, Super Man and Wonder Woman.  

But did we know there was a new action hero in 

town.  His name is Environmental Man.  He’s 

leading the charge to make the planet more 

user friendly.  He’s one of our own.  This new 

action hero is none other than Jeff Donlevy.  

Jeff, dressed as a plastic bag,  recently 

gave a presentation before the Sacramento 

County Board of Supervisors touting the 

benefits of a ban on single-use plastic bags in 

the unincorporated areas of Sacramento 

County.  He was a BIG hit.   

Jeff at Sacram ento County 

Board of Supervisors Meeting 
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ROTARY FOUNDATION BENEFACTORS 

NAME 
 

Donlevy, Jeff 

Hallsten, John 

Hansen, Richard 

Kaiser, Joe 

Lipp, Gordon 

Long, Gene 

Magnani, Patrick  

McBride, Maureen  

Mecklenburg, Dominic 

Meyer, Bob 

Monagan, Marilee 

Morgan, Cheryl (Sam) 

Spears, Robert B. 

Stone, David M. 

Wiggins, Lee N. 

Wright, Roland 

 

A Benefactor (has contributed $1,000 to the 

Permanent Fund or made provisions in their 

will of at least $1,000 benefiting The Rotary 

Foundation). 

got her first paying job at American Eagle 

Outfitters in the Mall.  President Gene spun 

for $6. 

 

PP Roland Wright’s son, Robert ran in  

the Stanford Invitational on Saturday. He ran 

in the one and two-mile races finishing with a  

time of 4.31 and 9.32, respectively.   Roland 

spun the wheel for $8. 

 

Merial Coffeen also had a happy 

thought.  Their granddaughter participated in  

Olympic Trials recently and won five medals.  

Merial spun for  $5. 

 

Congratulations to all our proud parents and 

grandparents for their kids’ and grandkids’ 

accomplishments.  Well done! 
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BELL RINGERS, GONG BONGERS 

PAUL HARRIS FELLOWS 

A Paul Harris Fellow is an individual who 

contributes $1,000 to the Rotary 

International Annual Program Fund or 

other approved programs. Each additional 

$1,000 contribution is recognized with a 

plus and the number. 

Jordan Backhaus  (GRIF) PHF 

Sonja Cameron (GRIF) PHF 

Warren Coffeen (GRIF) PHF+ 1 

Jeff Donlevy (B)(GRIF) PHF 

John Hallsten (B)(GRIF) PHF+ 5 

Richard Hansen (B)(GRIF) PHF+ 6 

Joe Kaiser (B)(GRIF) PHF+ 7 

Gordon Lipp (GRIF)  PHF+ 2 

Gene Long 
(B)(GRIF) 
($100 Polio +) 

PHF 

Gene Long Sr. (GRIF)  

Patrick Magnani (B)(GRIF) PHF 

Maureen McBride (B)(GRIF) PHF+ 8 + 

Dominic Mecklenburg (B)(GRIF) PHF+ 7 

Bob Meyer (B)(GRIF) PHF+ 4 

Marilee Monagan (GRIF) PHF+ 2 

Sam Morgan 
(B)(GRIF) 
 

PHF+ 4 

Bob Spears (B)(GRIF) PHF+ 2 

David Stone (B)(GRIF)(GRIF) PHF+ 5 

Lee Wiggins  (B)(GRIF) PHF+ 4 

Roland Wright 
(B)(GRIF)(GRIF) 

(GRIF) 
PHF+ 5 

Bell Ringer & Gong Codes: 

(B) = Bell Ringer hi$100 to Club 

(GFHF) = Gonger $100 to Club Foundation 

(GRIF) = Gonger $100 to RI Foundation 

(RIF) = $100 to Rotary Foundation 

HIGHLIGHTS OF THIS  

WEEK’S MEETING 

PP David Stone introduced Rotarian Sam 

Morgan.   Sam joined Rotary on April 

21, 1997 and was loaned the classification 

Equal Employment Opportunity Consultant.  

 

She was born in Nashville, TN; and by the 

time she was 14, she had lived in eight 

different states and two countries in Africa. 

Her dad was in the Air Force and they were 

relocated to different duty stations on a 

regular basis. The family eventually settled in 

Sacramento.  

 

Sam graduated from  CSU Sacram ento 

with a degree in English and began working as 

a Research Assistant in 1975 for a company 

owned by Dick Biddle. The company 

specialized in employment discrimination 

issues and the job was supposed to be part-

time. However, from day one, it was full-time; 

and when she retired in 2001, she was a 

Principal Consultant for the company. During 

her tenure, she helped companies throughout 

the U.S. develop affirmative action plans as 

well as implement improved employment 

practices to minimize the likelihood of and 

defense against charges of discrimination in 

hiring, promotion, discharge and salary 

structure — just to name a few.    

 

Over the years, she developed expertise in job 

analyses, creating employment qualification 

tests, application forms, interviewing 

techniques, performance appraisals and 

conducted hundreds of training seminars for 

supervisors in how to use lawful employment 

practices.  

 

Her most rewarding project was overseeing 

the merger of two major newspapers in San 

Diego which necessitated the termination of 
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hundreds of employees; but to her credit, not 

one formal complaint or lawsuit was filed in 

connection with the layoffs.  

 

Today, the company is still in operation and 

in the very capable hands of Dick's son, Dan 

who is President and Erik Nooren's son, 

Patrick w ho is Vice President.  

 

Sam and Dick love to travel and have 

visited almost 70 countries. Her other 

interests include bridge, genealogy and 

singing. She is a member of the group--

Rancho Murieta Voices. 

 

Sam assum ed the role of Club Historian 

early on in her Rotary career and she and her 

helpers have saved our club mementos from 

the less than ideal environment in which they 

resided in our many different storage 

facilities. She has created archival albums 

beginning with our Charter in 1959 through 

1979. The remaining memorabilia are stored 

in boxes in her home office awaiting their turn 

being archived.  

 

On March 12th, the club celebrated its 57-year 

anniversary. Through Sam's efforts, she has 

put together a retrospective of our service to 

the community and around the globe.  

 

HERE'S HOW OUR CLUB BEGAN:            

 

In 1958, Stan Shaffer and Andy Smith were 

members of the North Highlands Chamber of 

Commerce. 

 

Stan suggested to Andy that North 

Highlands needed its own Rotary Club. Andy 

had no idea what Rotary was, but he learned 

and became interested. 

 

The necessary papers were filed. The Rotary 

Club of North Sacramento was our sponsor. 

On March 12, 1959, our club was chartered by 

R.I. as the Rotary Club of North Highlands.  

We had 23 members with Stan Shaffer and 

Andy Smith being am ong them .  

 

Andy’s Year as President 1961-1962 

We had 28 members.  We helped start the 

North Highlands Memorial Day Parade and 

built a float for the parade.  

 Installed a BBQ at Strizek Park.  

 Held Career Day at a local high school. 

 Had a Christmas Program for community 

kids. 

 Prepared and delivered Holiday food 

baskets and gifts for 50 families. 

 

Other Projects in the Early Years 

 Planted trees on Watt Avenue. 

 Purchased wheelchairs for the Easter Seal 

Society. 

 Collected cans of food for the needy. 

 Worked with the Chamber to paint and fix 

up businesses along Watt Avenue. 

 For six years the club supplied and 

decorated a huge Christmas tree erected at 

Watt Avenue and Roseville Road. 

 Andy w ould go into the w oods and 

cut a suitable tree, never less than 25 feet. 

 

Where We’ve Met 

 First few months: Dansio's on Auburn 

Blvd in the Foothill Farms area. 

 Next, the Officers' Club at McClellan AFB  

 For Board meetings, General George Price 

offered his private dining room. 

 Later: a restaurant attached to Mardi Gras 

Lanes on Madison Avenue.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Darrell Ziebell and Robert Meyer  

President 1975-1976   President 1976-1977 
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   March 1979                   John Hallsten 

  Ted Kincaid                and Rick Ericson 

and Dan Cargile 

Our Economy in the 1970's... 

 Lunch was $3.48.  

 Erik paid $5 in Rotterdam  and $7 in 

Rio so "our club's prices are not so bad.” 

 Mystery bus trip was $10. Dinner was 

$7.95. 

 A buyer for a shoe store explained why 

athletic shoes cost as much as $27! 

 Gas rationing: Odd and even rationing 

based on last digit of license plate. 

Some of Our Past 

Projects 

Some of the Early Years  

Club Presidents 
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With time running out, Sam wrapped it up and 

said they’ll be a Part 2 and invited everyone to 

return for the second installment.   

 

Outstanding job by Sam.   You can’t imagine all 

the painstaking hours she and her “helper” 

have spent preserving our history.   What a 

great program. 

 

President Gene then asked us to stand,  

raise our glasses and join him in a toast to 

Rotary Around the World.    

 

The meeting was then adjourned. 

More Early Years Club Presidents 

Rotarians and guests enjoying 

fellowship and lunch at today’s 

meeting 
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Support The Rotary Club of Foothill- 
Highlands by shopping at 
AmazonSmile.  Amazon will donate 0.5% 
of the price of your eligible AmazonSmile 
purchases when you shop at 
AmazonSmile. 
  
Use this link: 
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/68-0392810 
 

DISTRICT NEWS 

District Conference  

Consider attending the District Conference at 

the Berkeley Marina May 20-22, 2016.  
 

President Gene announced the board 

has made funds available to help offset some of 

the cost for those who wish to attend the 

Conference.  The money will be divided by the 

number of Rotarians who register for 

the Conference by 2/29/16. 

 

  

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/68-0392810
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/68-0392810
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E-WASTE RECYCLING IS HERE!  
 

THIS IS A GREAT OPPORTUNITY FOR YOU TO GET RID OF SOME UNWANTED CLUTTER AND HELP OUR 

CLUB  RAISE  SOME  MONEY. THEY WILL ACCEPT ANY  PIECE  OF ELECTRONICS INCLUDING TV’S, COMPUTERS, 

APPLIANCES, CORDS, KEYBOARDS, MICE AND EVEN POWER TOOLS. THE HEAVIER THE BETTER (WE GET PAID BY THE 

WEIGHT!)  ANYTHING WITH A CORD IS ACCEPTABLE, AND THEY TAKE THE CORDS TOO. THEY SEPARATE AND RECYCLE 

THE PLASTIC, METAL…EVERYTHING!  IF YOU HAVE ITEMS TO DONATE, GIVE ME A CALL TO COORDINATE THE 

PICKUP.  SOME ITEMS I CAN COLLECT AT OUR WEEKLY MEETINGS TOO!  IF YOU HAVE FRIENDS OR RELATIVES THAT 

HAVE SOME E-WASTE, I CAN ARRANGE FOR A FREE PICKUP FOR THEM TOO! 

THIS IS AN ONGOING PROJECT.  CONTACT DOMINIC FOR MORE INFORMATION. 

You can also call eWaste-4good at  800-317-3112 and tell them proceeds are to go to The Rotary Club of Foothill-Highlands. 
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Call 800-240-0160 

http://www.donateacar.com/affiliate-Rotary-Club-of-Foothill-Highland.php
http://www.donateacar.com/charity/Rotary-Club-of-Foothill-Highland/?template=affiliate

